Dear Sir/Madam,

I am sending this which is regarding the Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill
2010.

First, I am fully respect the Australia Government and Senate.

I strongly against to pass this bill, it is unfair to the person who has been waited for the
visa nearly two years in Australia. It will become an ex post facto law and will cause lots
of disorder condition if this bill is passed, which of course is against the original intention
of the Australian Government Regulations and Common Laws.

During such long waiting period time, some of them have intergrated themselves to the
local life, totally setted and started the life here already, for example, got a mortgage for
cars, apartments, have close families, friends, collegues and certain social contace circles.
I do like this beautiful country. The most important thing is, | have already worked and |
am working in my nominated profession for more than three years in the company now.
The application materials that has been submitted are authentic materials, which means it
is a legal and effective application when the time | lodged my application.

Hence, |1 would like to make an earnest appeal to all the the fair-minded congressmen,
please against this bill.

Really appreciate your time and consideration!



